STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 12th January 2015.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Mark McCracken, Martin Shaw, Carolyn Parker, Shelley Stubbs, Alison Lowell, Steve Marshall, John Hollins, Sue Cutts, Jim Heath, Judy Lea, Rozanna Nixon, Alastair Kelcher, Mike Cody, Jeanette Barnes, Stephen Cotton, Delia Cliffe
1. APOLOGIES
Irfan Razvi, Ian Meadows, Steven Burge, Richard Webb, Clive Merchant, Rebecca Woods.
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
Shelley Stubbs mentioned that Alison Lowell had emailed out to see if anyone had any examples of where patients had been refused cataract surgery at Cannock hospital, and we have now received such examples. These now need to be forwarded to Mel Riley and Mel Savage and a copy sent to Shirley Goodchild.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Rebecca Woods was not present therefore no report given, however Shelley Stubbs advised that as of the end of March Rebecca Woods would no longer be in the role head of public health, but would still be Head of Primary Care and she hopes to attend the LOC meetings in the future months.
5. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised that Rebecca Woods was planning to meet with Gemma Smith to discuss the issue of spare pair GOS vouchers requested for Paediatric Scheme patients by UHNM orthoptists 
Delia advised that the Level 2 Safeguarding for children from vulnerable families is now available on DOCET website for free and it is important to do it before it is removed. Alison Lowell to email out to optometrists to advise them.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend had intended to look into the size of the committee and the constitution, but he had not managed to prepare anything for this meeting.
Stewart also mentioned that the company has appointed 4 clinical leads; Mark McCracken – Acute/PEARS/PEATS, Irfan Razvi – Glaucoma, John Hollins – Cataracts & Delia Cliffe – Paediatrics. The company now needs to put in place a Caldicott guardian, Chief Information Governance officer, an Accountable Emergency Officer, a Senior Information Risk Owner and a Safeguarding Lead.
Stewart reminded the committee that they can claim for attendance at the LOC meetings with an hour out of practice fee and travel expenses. Alison Lowell has a copy of the form if anyone needs one.
7.  LOC CENTRAL SUPPORT UNIT 
Stewart Townsend advised that there was a LOCSU webinar running currently to that night’s LOC meeting – hence Irfan Razvi’s absence from the meeting – as he was taking part in the webinar discussion on the LOC’s behalf. The webinar concerns the company model and LOCSU are trying to establish better links with the College of Ophthalmology, and relationships with Optometrists. They are trying to get an observer from ophthalmology to sit on the board.
8. NEW VERSION OF GOS 18
Mark McCracken advised that it had been brought to our attention by David Stidwill that in the South East there used to be a South Staffs referral triage operating in Burton, Burntwood, Lichfield and Tamworth. Once this was discontinued the LMC were keen that Optometrists continued to refer patients direct to HES and copy in the GP to the referral letter, not just for urgent referrals but also routine ones. When the Optometrists sent in a referral they had to mark it “no GP action required”. On the new GOS 18 form there is nowhere to put this on, David Stidwill wants the LOC to inform members that they can continue to do this and just mark the GOS 18 with this information. Mark asked the committee is this something which should continue or is it no longer appropriate? The committee agreed it was a good idea and Mark thought that it might be a good idea to have the discussion with the LMC to open this up to the whole of the South Staffs areas and where referrals should go to and with what priority (by condition), contact details of referral centres, hospitals etc.
It was agreed by the committee that it would be a good idea to dedicate a page on the website, for both North and South to indicate where referrals should go to etc.
9. PAEDIATRICS AND GLAUCOMA LAUNCH EVENINGS IN STAFFORD AND CANNOCK CCGS AREAS
Mark McCracken advised that there had been a Glaucoma training event in November which was a pre-event for the OSCEs held in December, where 16 out of 20 Optometrists passed.
There is now a number of optometrists who are ready to join onto the Stafford and Cannock Glaucoma Referral Refinement scheme which is going to be re-commissioned and expanded in February. There is a meeting on 5th February, for both optometrists new to the scheme and the existing COSIs, to discuss the change in protocol, an introduction the Primary Eye Care company and Webstar IT support training (for optometrists new to the scheme).

Shelley Stubbs mentioned that for Stafford & Surrounds and Cannock Chase there is going to be a meeting on 22nd January to launch the Paediatric scheme. Bal Manoj and Mel Riley will be there to explain more about the scheme. There will possibly be a requirement to sit in on one of the refraction or Paediatric clinics to ensure the optometrists are working to the required guidelines.  Mike Cody asked whether we are going to ensure whether the accredited practices have got the relevant dispensing skills for children. Delia Cliffe advised that this had been discussed at the LEHN and thinks it would be good to do a children’s dispensing training event. Stewart Townsend advised that the LOC would support the event.
Mark McCracken also talked to the committee about PEATS (Primary Eye care and Treatment Service) in Stafford & Surrounds and Cannock Chase CCG areas. The pathway is based along the LOCSU model PEARS pathway but with some additional emphasis on minor eye procedures (similar to MECs) there is a number of pre-requisites; they would like a central hub where all referrals will need to go into before they can enter the pathway. They also want some mentoring from a consultant ophthalmologist, Webstar IT support and a Clinical Lead. Before Christmas the PEATS service specification was put out to tender and we were given 2 weeks to put in our bids. Our bid has been shortlisted and Mark and Katrina Venerus from LOCSU are going in front of the CCG on 13th January. We are looking at an 18 month pilot.
10. ABDO REPORT
Mike Cody advised that the CET day on 3rd March is now full.  Mike also advised that their president blocked an illegal web sale of coloured contact lenses which was subsequently pulled straight away.
11. AOB

Carolyn Parker requested that we look at booking meetings on a selection of days, as there seems to have been a run of meetings held on a Thursday which may not suit everyone.

Jim Heath advised he has been asked to complete some Information Governance when applying for his NHS email. Shelley Stubbs advised that this information is not required. Alison Lowell advised that it appears to be that the NHS emails have been set up but no one has been advised. Steve Marshall said that his had been done which had been sorted by Steve Burge. He is going to ask Steve Burge to inform Alison Lowell who this was done by. 
12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The meeting date was changed to Monday 16th March 2015 full committee meeting and Monday 8th February 2015 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman
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